
 

  

      Discovering and displaying Christ in here and out there 

This Holy Week, culminaƟng on Easter Sunday, I felt something pressed upon 
my heart: we are a resurrecƟon people and rising people because the crucified 
Christ is our resurrected Lord and a rising Lord. Christ is in us and we are in 
Christ. Yet, too oŌen in my life I embrace the status quo or accept personal 
defeat or acquiesce to the societal trends away from acƟve involvement in a 
faith community. My natural default more oŌen than not is to wring my hands 
or fold my hands, rather than fold my hands in prayer or place my bets on what 
God can do. Something, or should I say Someone, in my spirit is nudging and prompƟng me to exclaim a 
hope-filled and compassionately defiant, “Hell No! And an even more resounding, “Heaven Yes!” 

I’ve got a confession to make. As I advance in years, I’m becoming more of a soŌie. And I kind of like it. I tear 
up more these days as I see you—Immanuel in acƟon. Your faith and devoƟon inspire me. Rousing anthems 
and offertory pieces have been sƟrring something inside of me. Seeing your service in acƟon, whether it be 
making improvements to our campus, coordinaƟng volunteers to prepare food, craŌing prayer staƟons, 
designing websites, sewing for others, preparing Sunday School lessons, mentoring young people, your 
hearƞelt prayers, creaƟng flyers, implemenƟng soŌware changes, counƟng donaƟons, visiƟng the sick, 
cooking meals, bringing food to the sanctuary, studying God’s Word, seƫng up for events…I could keep 
going, this is just the short list. Of course, none of us are perfect, but God is smiling on us. 9252 E. 22nd Street 
is a liƩle colony of heaven and a beacon of hope. 

All this is just too good for just us. As of late, I’ve been scratching my spirit and my head in divine discontent: 
how can we get out the good news and broadcast God’s love and hope to even more people than we already 
do? We’re making exciƟng steps of faith for diversified growth—with our new website and increased social 
media presence. The introvert in me needs to be stretched to uƟlize these tools more for the good news, 
and that’s one of my resurrecƟon resoluƟons for the second half of 2019. The greatest influence we have is 
by word of mouth and word of acƟon to share and show the good news of Christ within our circle of 
influence (8 to 12 people) and the strangers we come across.  

Immanuel, would you join with me in praying for open doors to walk through in faith? To pray for God’s will 
to be done and then follow Christ to those in need, extending friendly invitaƟons of hospitality to neighbor 
and stranger alike? Holy Spirit, conƟnue to open us, stretch us, empower us, nudge us, nay prod us, to shine 
brighter and be an even greater blessing to more and more people here and now. Let’s step out of our 
comfort zones and step up our engagement in holy brainstorming on how God might use us in deeper and 
farther ways to touch and be touched by more lives in Christ’s name. We are a resurrecƟon and a rising 
people, Immanuel! 

Grace and Peace, 

John 
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      News in the Missions World 

 

 

 

 
Standing Alongside 
Rev. Dr. Karla Ann Koll, a mission co-worker of PCUSA reported this spring: 
 
Every morning when I wake up here in San Jose, Costa Rica, I wonder what 
the day will hold.  A trip to the hospital?  A call from a family in need of 
food?  Over and over in recent months, I have been reminded that being a 
mission co-worker of the Presbyterian Church USA means standing 
alongside those in need.   Accompanying vulnerable people means entering 
into their vulnerability and experiencing the unpredictability of life for 
those who have fled to a new country in search of refuge. 
 
Since the protests that erupted in Nicaragua in mid-April were met with violence from police and 
para-military groups, more than 30,000 Nicaraguans have sought refuge in Costa Rica.  Some of 
those refugees have fallen vicƟm to human traffickers who take advantage of their desperaƟon. 
Though I have been in Costa Rica for just a few years, I have served in mission on behalf of the 
PCUSA in Central America for most of the last 30 years, including eight years in Nicaragua.  These 
deep Ɵes in the region have made my home a point of reference and a safe space for some 
Nicaraguan refugees.  Mission as presence becomes possible when there are long-standing Ɵes and 
webs of relaƟonships built in trust over many years. We are all called to serve in Christ’s mission 
wherever we happen to be. 
 
Blessings, 
Bob Seel 

CASA MARIA MINISTRY 
Help make sandwiches to feed the hungry. We prepare 500 
sack lunches for Casa Maria in South Tucson that are 
distributed to people in need of a meal. Each lunch should 
contain two meat and cheese sandwiches (please use only 
butter/margarine—no mayo, mustard, lettuce or tomato), a 
piece of fruit (such as a banana, peach, pear, or orange), and 
a dessert (2 cookies, 1 brownie, etc.). Please bring your sack 
lunches to the church between 8:00am and 9:00am.  The Casa 
Maria team leaves promptly at 9:00am.    
 

Upcoming Schedule: 
 

May 04 Boy Scouts     Jun 01 Lydia Circle     Jun 29 Agape Circle     July 27 TOPS     Aug 24 Downard Family  
Sep 21 Men’s Breakfast     Oct 19 Choir     Nov 16 Boy Scouts     Dec 14 Deacons 

Rev. Dr. Karla Ann Koll and her 
husband Francisco Bermudez 



 

  

             Marcia Aurand             Ron Nickels 
             Norm Bagaass             Linda Peterson 
             Elizabeth Brown            Erika Roberts 
             Jane Eddy                  Joey Samoy 
             Abby Green                Sue Samoy 
             Anita Hansen              Joy Shifflette 
             Amanda Leachet           Alexa Singer 
             Ruth Mennerich            Abby Tittle 
             Bridget Mitchell            John Tittle 
             Stephanie Mitchell         Sarah Tittle 
             Allison Nelson             Cassie Williams 
             Caroline Nelson            Cheryl Wood 
 

 
 
 
 

 
For 2019 High School Graduates  

 

Sunday, May 12th during both services 

 
Thank you!  Abby Tittle and Bridget Mitchell are 
on their way to Triennium this July!  Thank you for 
your generous financial gifts to make this trip 
happen.  Abby and Bridget will give an update to 
the congregation about their adventure later this 

 summer. 
 



 

  

Has anyone ever said that you were an answer to prayer?  Me neither, 
until recently.  I was playing bridge at Sages a couple of months ago 
and was telling my partner about our church’s local mission project.  For 
a several years now we have collected school supplies in August, 

presenting them to the staff with a “welcome back breakfast.”   

Last year, we made a formal commitment to Booth-Fickett Magnet 
School through the Haven Totes program.  And last Fall, we learned 
that Booth-Fickett, formerly a top magnet school in TUSD, has become 
a failing school for a multitude of reasons.  TUSD has recognized the 
problems and is stepping up to try to restore the school to its former 
status.  Our Mission Team wanted to do something to help the Principal 
support the teachers and staff at the school.    

Cheryl Wood and I talked with the Principal and the Community Liaison 
to see where we could help.  A few projects were offered, but the 
Principal emphasized how nice it would be to renovate the teacher’s 
lounge.  It has been 15 years since anything has been done to that room!  We presented the idea to 
the Mission Team, and the team voted to take on the project. 

 

But, back to Sages:  when I told this story, my partner looked 
at me kind of funny and said.  “You are an answer to 
prayer!” (Now that makes you feel funny).  I asked why, and 
he said he and a group of people had been meeting for 
prayer at Booth-Fickett for a year, praying that something 
would happen to help the morale at the school. He felt our 
mission project was a direct answer to their prayers.  Wow!  

 
We moved into the project with a leap of faith.  Faith that the project will help morale, and faith that 
we find the funding.  At this writing, a team of volunteers has painted the room; cleaned and painted 
the badly worn cabinets, adding new hardware; replaced the countertop by the sink; and added a tile 
back splash.  It looks fantastic!   
 
 
 

 

 



 

  

  

 
 
The finishing phase is a little more expensive, as we lay new 
flooring.  We have a TUSD-approved dealer who offered a 
very competitive price on the flooring ($3900).  We will install 
two new work tables with electrical outlets for teachers to 
charge their devices (currently,  they have one extension cord 
that snakes out from behind a filthy, dirty couch).   
 
 
 

We bought a new (used) clean couch, and a rattan cabinet 
for the microware from a garage sale.  We are looking for a 
couple of nice matching chairs and a coffee table from 
used furniture stores, as well as two small cabinets to be 
used in the teacher bathrooms.   
 
 
 
 
 
    The project will be finished after school is out.  Next fall when   
  the teachers return to school, we will present this to them with  
    an Open House and refreshments.     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mission encompasses many different life 
circumstances.  This project is a completely new and 
different focus from what we have been supporting.  If 
this local mission speaks to you as it did to us, we 
would be thrilled to accept any donation you would 
like to make.  Checks can be made out to IPC with 
Booth-Fickett Project in the bottom corner. 

 

                  Mary Kay Bush, for the Mission Team 



 

  

Music and The Word:  What Is It and How Does It Happen? 

On April 7, Immanuel’s Sanctuary Choir continued a tradition of nearly 50 years when they presented the 
Music and The Word service called “Glimpses: Stories of Wonder and Grace.” The choir was joined by a string 
orchestra of 7 violins, 2 violas, 2 cellos, and a double bass. Piano, organ, timpani, and percussion completed 
the ensemble.  

“Glimpses” highlighted moments of God’s presence 
revealed throughout history as well as some from Jesus’ 
ministry on Earth. Pastor John read the Scripture 
selections on which each glimpse was based, and then 
offered reflections on what the Scripture meant at the 
time it was written and what it means to us today as 
people of God. The choir’s five anthems, the 
instrumental prelude and offertory, and the 
congregational hymns also were expressions of those 
Scripture readings.  

 

The service opened with the popular Andre Crouch song My Tribute (also known as To God Be the Glory) and 
closed with the hymn Go, My Children, With My Blessing (think All Through the Night for the tune) 
accompanied solely by the lush sound of the strings. In between, the choir sang the Spiritual In That Great 
Gettin’-Up Mornin; a cynical but jazzy Somebody Spoiled It Again; Billy’s newest anthem, Jesus, Shepherd, 
which asked the question of Jesus “Why would you choose to do this?” and the majestic The Heavens Are 
Telling from The Creation by Haydn.   

Music and The Word was the 1970s brain-child of Billy 
Schurr and Rev. Bill Harvey when they served together 
on staff at Woods Memorial Presbyterian Church in 
Severna Park, MD.  Their goal was to examine selected 
Scripture that was based on a topic or theme, and to 
sing music in different styles that would appeal to 
many people.  We asked Billy, “Why all the different 
styles of music?” He explained, “Because different 
people like different styles, and everyone isn’t 
necessarily moved by the same kind of music. When 
you sing a cantata, for example, you get 20-30 minutes 
of music in the same style. We wanted the service to 
appeal to more people than a cantata might.”  

 

Since that time, Billy has written 
music for 117 Music and The Word 
services, 26 of which have been at 
Immanuel.  At Woods Church, 
services of Music and The Word 
became such a popular genre that 
most of the time they were sung to a 
“standing room only” full house.  

 



 

  

 

Even the Christmas Eve services at Woods were in 
the Music and The Word format, and the second 
service that night started at midnight to welcome 
in Christmas Day.  

There is a specific formula Billy uses for planning 
these services. Each service typically includes a 
“classic” Mozart, Bach, Haydn, Mendelssohn) or a 
“war horse” (major popular choral work from the 
past couple hundred years that everyone knows 
and loves), or one of each; an African American 
Spiritual; a Gospel song or something jazzy; a new 
anthem by Billy, written specifically for the theme; 

an instrumental prelude and an instrumental offertory, which are also selected because they speak to the 
theme; and two or three related congregational hymns. 

Today, planning for a service of Music and The Word usually begins a year prior, when Billy chooses a topic, 
researches Scripture, and begins writing and arranging the music (he’s already planning the music for next 
Christmas and the following Spring). What you may not know is that none of the music is “off the shelf” 
except the classic. One cannot buy the music online or at a store. Most of the choir’s anthems and all of the 
music that the instruments play is either composed or arranged by Billy for our choir’s particular sound and 
for that particular instrumental combination—and often for the skills of specific soloists or instrumentalists.  

 

People have asked where the 
instrumentalists come from. Depending 
on the city where the church is located, 
they may be members of the local 
symphony or faculty or students of a 
university or conservatory. In the early 
days in the Baltimore-Washington area, 
Billy hired players from the service bands 
(US Naval Academy band in Annapolis 
and the US Air Force band in 
Washington), and students from The 
Peabody Conservatory at Johns Hopkins 
University.  

Music and The Word takes a bit of preparation. The choir spends about 8 weeks prior to the service learning 
the music. The week before the service, Billy gives the Scripture readings to John and they talk about the 
theme, the styles of music, and the flow of the service. And then John sets to work to prepare his reflections 
and the other liturgical elements such as prayers. Then, on the day before the service, a 3-hour rehearsal is 
held with the choir and instruments.   

All of this comes together in a worship service that is Scripturally-grounded, musically-varied, and highly 
uplifting. The comment we most frequently hear is “This was the best one yet.” The most unique thing about 
Music and The Word is that because the music is written just for that service, the selections we hear that day 
are not heard in any other church in the world. They are Immanuel’s special offering in praise of God, and it’s 
quite possible you’ll find that the next one will be “the best one yet.” 



 

  

What’s in a Webinar?  
 

Part 2 of “The Least of These,” a Web seminar on alleviaƟng 
poverty led by the Presbyterian CommiƩee on the Self-
Development of People (SDOP), was held Tuesday morning, April 30. Eight Immanuel folks were present: 
Peggy Free, Dot Weaver, Bob Seel, Cheryl Wood, Dave Diebold, Larry Tippie, Darlys Tippie, and Carol 
Schurr. Several other people around the country plugged in, from Minnesota to New York, in addiƟon to 
the 4-member leadership team in Louisville.  

The Scriptural foundaƟon for the series is Jesus’ teaching on “the least of these” as found in MaƩhew 25.  
The theme for Part 2 was “Righteousness and Its Interconnectedness to JusƟce”—that is, examining how 
jusƟce, righteousness, and poverty relate to each other.  

QuesƟons posed to parƟcipants included, “Why is it important to see Jesus in “the least of these?” “How do 
you live out this porƟon of MaƩhew 25 in your context?” “How do you think the church should live out 
MaƩhew 25?”  

What does it mean to be “righteous?” One leader, Sara Lisherness, Director of 
Compassion, Peace & JusƟce, recommended 5 ways to beƩer align ourselves with 
righteousness: 

Stay alert and look for situaƟons in which we can be agents of healing and hope. 

Resist our tendency to judge other members of our human family. 

Hold ourselves accountable to how we benefit from systems that keep people 
poor. 

Remember our call to the public square (John Calvin) – to work for the reform of all systems that     
oppress people.  

To be agents of hope and hopefulness. 

Rev. Denise Anderson (former co-moderator of the General Assembly) spoke from the 
perspecƟve of social ethics, reminding us that race is a construct of economics; that 
the purpose of race is only to “moneƟze” human beings (to rank them by their 
monetary value in society); and that historically, the US has created an economic 
system that criminalizes black and brown people. She pointed out that MaƩhew 25 
talks about physical needs—hunger, thirst, nakedness, illness —and that in MaƩhew 
25, Jesus doesn’t recommend that we meet the physical needs of others with 
“thoughts and prayers,” but with material goods—that we feed them, give them 
water, clothe them, visit them.   

 

Rev. Anderson had recently spent Ɵme with the Poor People’s Campaign and Rev. Dr. Liz Theoharis. She 
menƟoned that Dr. Theoharis looks to MaƩhew 26 to understand beƩer how we should care for the 
economically vulnerable, that when Jesus said, “you will always have the poor,” he was not reassuring us 
that there’s nothing more we can to do to change the fact that there will always be poor people, but that 
he may have been implying that when we abdicate our responsibility for caring for the poor, then we will 
indeed always have poor people.  

You are cordially invited to join us as we learn more about poverty and hunger in our communiƟes - 

Part 3 of “The Least of These”  
Thursday, May 30th at 9:00am in Towner Hall Room 5 

 Rev. Denise Anderson 

Sara Lisherness 



 

  

 

A JUNQUE SALE of Biblical Proportions 

ALL Proceeds to benefit CASA MARIA 

One Day Only—Saturday, May 4th 

7:00am—1:00pm 

IMMANUEL CHURCH PARKING LOT 
 

SHOPPERS— Come for amazing deals! You will find “good stuff” at great prices! 
 

Tools and toys...books and baskets...DVDs and CDs …craft supplies… 
pet supplies...sports equipment...games...puzzles...dishes...pots and pans… 

kitchen utensils...small furniture...holiday and seasonal items...knick-knacks… 
pictures and artwork...small electronics and appliances… 

gardening tools...collectibles...jewelry...good (clean) bedding… 
 

the “what WAS I thinking?”...AND the “Ooooo– what’s that!”  And so much more! 
 

Volunteers needed to sort and price fabulous “Junque” on  
Friday, May 3rd from 9:30am—11:30am and also early (6:00am) on Saturday, May 4th. 

 
Are you willing to be a set-upper, tidy-upper or (end of sale) cleaner—upper? 

Call or text Darlys Tippie at (408) 835-1447 for more information. 
 

 

See you then! 

 

ARTS AND CRAFTS BAZAAR 
October 5th  

9:00am—3:00pm 
 
Outdoor spots are still available—you will need to 
provide your own tables and tents.  
 
Donations are needed for the raffle that will benefit 
the Cystic Fibrosis Foundation. 
 
Contact Sue Samoy at (520) 419-0592 or email at 
smsamoy@aol.com. 



 

  

Montlure Presbyterian Church Camp is a ministry for all to find and grow their 
faith in Jesus Christ. Montlure's primary objective is to provide a safe and 
memorable Christian camping experience for children and youth in grades 4-
12.  This year camp will be held at Wilderness Ranch in Lakeside, Arizona.   

Each camp is led by a strong Christian staff drawn from 
Presbyterian Churches across Arizona.  The camp dates are: 
 

 Senior High  06/02/19 - 06/07/19 
 Junior High  06/23/19 - 06/28/19 
 Juniors      07/07/19 - 07/11/19 

 
Register at Montlure.CampBrainRegistration.com 

We have raised $64,000 of the $73,000 needed! 
 

Thank you!  We are almost at our goal! Each “parking lot” space 
can be sponsored for $300.00.  If you would like to make a giŌ for 
this project, any amount would be greatly appreciated.   
 

Thank you for helping pave the way at Immanuel—COMING IN JUNE! 

Immanuel’s New Website is Live! 
Huge thanks to Anita Hansen and also 
to Jason Hansen for their expertise and 
labor of love to make it happen! Also 
much gratitude to Carol Schurr for 
excellent and faithful work on our 
website over the years.  Be sure to 
check out the new site at 
immanuelpc.org and let others know 
about our new launch!  



 

  

Hospitality News - Fellowship Snacks and Goodies Needed 
Each month will be assigned a leƩer or leƩers, and if your last name begins 
with the leƩer for the month, you are asked to bring a snack to share on 
ONE Sunday that month for the service you aƩend! Spread the love: choose 
the third, fourth, first, or second Sunday, pick your favorite! Check out the 
list below and find which month corresponds to the first leƩer of your last 
name. Drop off your goodies in Witherspoon Hall prior to one of the services on a Sunday during your 
month and let the Hospitality Team do the rest! Some items will be used the same day, others will be 
saved for other Sundays! (It depends on what kind of goodies arrive!).  
 
Here are a few ideas for Coffee Hour snacks: cookies, fruit, veggies and dip, cheese, crackers, finger 
sandwiches, baked breads, sugar free snacks, gluten free snacks, Chex mix, popcorn.  

 
Freshly baked and packaged 
items are welcome too!  Feel 
free to contact your Hospitality 
Elders, Amanda Leachet or Kelly 
Wood, or any members of the 
Hospitality CommiƩee if you 
have any quesƟons! 
 

 
Our church recognizes our military and college members (or 
attendees) with gift cards.  Please notify the church office of names 
and addresses of any family members who meet these 
qualifications.  We like to send gift cards during finals week, so 
please provide those dates.  Thank you! 

If your last name  
begins with… 

Bring a snack to share 
during the month of… 

S April 
Q, R May 

N, O, P June 
M July 

K, L August 
Immanuel Elders on Session 

Clerk of Session - Ann Thornes  
ChrisƟan EducaƟon – Amanda Leachet (2021)  & Linda Peterson (2021) 
Buildings & Grounds – Gary Grochowski (2019) & Bruce Ellwein (2020) 

CommunicaƟon & ConnecƟons - Joey Samoy (2019) 
Finance & Stewardship - Dave Piper (2019) & Wayne Barnes (2019) 

Hospitality – Tama Jarvis (2021), Chuck Wilkie (2021) & Kelly Wood (2020) 
Mission & Evangelism – Stephanie Mitchell (2020) & Gale Griffin (2020) 

Personnel - Debbi Zimmermann (2020) 
Worship Team - Joy Hager (2019) & Debby Johnson (2021) 

Class of 2019 Class of 2020 Class of 2021 
Ev Campbell Fred Boomer Susan Barnes 

Erminia Gomez Erin Boomer Trudy Kingsolver 
Lynda Grochowski Lucy Greenleaf Judy Malis 

Paƫ Piper Nancy Dukart Kevin Murphy 
Cheryl Wood Darlys Tippie Marie Roberts 
Abby TiƩle Robin Staples Rhonda Wilkie 

Immanuel Deacons 



 

  

OuƟngs to the Movies— Join us for our monthly movie dates provided there is a good movie to see,  
usually in the early aŌernoon at the discount theater, Century Gateway 12 on Kolb south of Speedway.  
Look for noƟces in the weekly Community Life announcements. Call Ann Thornes at (520) 298-8401 for 
any suggested movies you would like to see. 

 
Youth Group meets Sundays from 5:00pm—7:00pm, for grades 6-12.  Every youth group gathering begins 
with a meal, so come hungry!   Contact Elizabeth Brown at elizabeth@immanuelpc.org or text her at 
(520) 331-9608. 

 
Agape Circle will meet on Wednesday, May 8th at 9:00am at the home of Shirley ScoƩ with Clara Van 
Gelder co-hosƟng. The address is 81 Gold Mine Loop Road.  We will study Lesson 9.  Newcomers are 
always welcome.  Contact Shirley at (520) 260-5088 or scoƩsb@cox.net or let her know if you are able to 
aƩend. 

 
Lydia Circle will meet Monday, May 20th at 6:30pm in Witherspoon Hall to study Lesson 7, “God with Us 
as Immanuel.”   Marcia Aurand will be the Lesson Leader.  All women of faith are encouraged to join us! 

 
Men’s Breakfast meets Mondays at 8:00am in Witherspoon Hall.  Men, fellowship  and great food —
pancakes, sausage and lots of strong hot coffee.  The Bible study is led by Pastor John TiƩle.  The final 
spring meeƟng at the church will be May 20th—aŌer that we will meet at a restaurant (locaƟon to be 
announced).   

 
May with Desert Sages - Most of our winter residents have headed back to cooler climates and we will 
miss them, but will welcome them back next fall.  We will have our regular Tuesday morning games at 
10:00am and dessert at 12:00pm on May 7, 14 and  21.  We will take a break from Memorial Day, May 
27th through the end of June.  Our next meeƟng will be Tuesday, July 2nd with a July 4th luncheon.  Be 
sure to put the changes on your calendar.  Contact Mary Kay Bush ausmbush3@gmail.com or (520) 885-
0003 for more informaƟon. 

 
CraŌers Group meets Thursdays from 10:15am—1:00pm in Witherspoon Hall.  Love doing craŌs?  Always 
wanted to learn how to quilt?  Join us for fellowship and creaƟng fun craŌs, no experience required! 

 
May Hospitality — For the month of May - if your last name begins with Q or R.   Help us provide 
goodies to share for our coffee fellowship following each worship service.  Just choose a Sunday during 
this month and drop off your snacks in the Witherspoon kitchen prior to either service.  Some popular 
snacks are cookies, fruit, veggies and dip, cheese, crackers, baked breads, sugar-free snacks, gluten-free 
snacks, Chex mix/popcorn.  

Immanuel is registered on AmazonSmile!  When you shop on Amazon, make sure to 
designate Immanuel on AmazonSmile.  For every qualifying purchase, Immanuel will 
receive 0.5% - that can add up!  Remember, always start your shopping at 
smile.amazon.com  



 

  



 

  

 

The Dove NewsleƩer 
 

If you would prefer to get the Dove mailed to you, 
please contact the church office at (520) 296-2253.  

 

 
 
 

9252 E 22nd Street, Tucson, AZ 85710 
520-296-2253     immanuelpc.org 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Bill and Barbara Praust May 2nd 
John and Sarah Tittle May 14th 

Claudia and Will Wright May 14th 
Craig and Deborah Zimmermann May 14th 

Brett and Amy Burton May 16th 
Greg and Staci Fehringer May 24th 

Lary and Jackie Cahill  May 26th 
Jeremy and Val Samoy May 26th 

Sam Fennema May 2nd 
Colleen Busboom-Green May 3rd 

Gloria Nelson May 3rd 
Bill Praust May 3rd 

Ann Thornes May 8th 
Gale Griffin May 10th 

Evelyn Watkins May 10th 
Richard Wahlquist May 11th 

Tyler Puckett May 12th 
Betty Richards May 12th 
Sue Schmelz May 12th 
Brenda Ayon May 13th 

Thomas Campbell May 14th 
Will Price May 16th 

Terry Dee Rodriguez May 16th 
Merrily Davis May 17th 

Rich Rebl May 17th 
Antoine Horness May 19th 

Christopher Lynch May 19th 
James Smith May 19th 

Mallory Johnson Swartz May 20th 
Phoebe Tittle May 21st 

Courtney Ayon May 22nd 
Denis Nelson May 24th 

Debby Johnson May 25th 
Erin Boomer May 26th 

Maggie Rappaport May 26th 
Erika Roberts May 27th 

Anthony Lorenzini May 28th 
Elias Toubassi May 28th 

John Tittle May 29th 
Ethan Huber May 30th 
Hannah Ross May 31st 

Nathaniel Wise May 31st 

June 2019 Dove Deadline— Friday, May 24 

 

If you don’t see your birthday or anniversary listed, we most 
likely do not have it on file.  Please contact the church office so 

we can share in your celebration! 

Dear Immanuel Friends, 
 
We would like to sincerely thank 
you for all of the cards, calls, and 
especially the prayers that we 
received during our holiday fiasco.  We certainly 
appreciated the support you gave and continue to 
give.  Dean is well on his way to recovery and 
nurse, Lorna, has  done an outstanding job in this 
process.  We are now back to going to church on a 
regular basis and certainly enjoy the company. 

 

Dean and Lorna Downard 



 

  

       
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 
  
5:30pm Girl Scouts 
7:30pm AA 
 

2 
 
10:15am CraŌers 
6:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

3 4 
 

7:00am 
JUNQUE 

SALE! 
8:00am Casa 
Maria 

5 
YOUTH SUNDAY 
8:30am Worship 
11:00am Worship 
 

6 
 
8:00am Men’s 
Breakfast 
6:30pm Boy Scouts  
 

7 
 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
10:00am Sages 
6:00pm TOPS 
6:30pm Deacons 
 
 

8 
 
9:00am Agape Circle 
7:30pm AA 
 
 

9 
  
10:15am CraŌers 
6:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

10 
 
 

11 

Boy Scout Merit 
Badge Day 

12  
 
8:30am Worship 
11:00am  Worship 
 

13 

8:00am Men’s 
Breakfast 
6:30pm Boy Scouts 
 

14 

9:00am Staff Mtg 
10:00am Sages 
6:00pm TOPS 
7:00pm Session 

15 

5:30pm Girl Scouts 
7:30pm AA 
 
 

16 
 
10:15am CraŌers 
6:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

17 
 
 

18 

8:00am 

 

19 

8:30am Worship 
9:45am C.E. 
11:00am  Worship 
5:00pm Youth 
Group 
 

20 
 
8:00am Men’s 
Breakfast 
6:30pm Lydia Circle 
6:30pm Boy Scouts  

21 
 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
10:00am Sages 
6:00pm TOPS 
7:00pm Worship 
Team 

22 
 
7:30pm AA 
 

23 
 
10:15am CraŌers 
6:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 
 

24 25 

26 
 
8:30am Worship 
11:00am  Worship 
 

27 
Office Closed for 
Memorial Day 

28 
 
9:00am Staff Mtg 
10:00am Sages 
6:00pm TOPS 
7:00pm Ministry 
Night 

29 
 
5:30pm Girl Scouts 
7:30pm AA 

30 
 
9:00am Webinar on 
Poverty 
10:15am CraŌers 
6:45pm Choir 
Rehearsal 

31  

Discovering and displaying 
Christ in here and out there 
 
 
 
 

9252 E. 22nd Street, Tucson, AZ 85710 
(520) 296-2253           www.immanuelpc.org 


